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	BBC : LOCALITY PARTNERSHIP FORUM



	Minutes of Meeting held on 

Tuesday 28 March 2017 At 1300 hours 
at The Academy


	Present:


	Nathan Hudson (NH) – Chair

Dax Morris (DM)

Mark Chapman (MC)

Jenny Cocks (JC)

Matt Brown (MB)

Rachel Bishop (RB)

Emma Winders (EW)

Brian Clarke (BC)

Reena Farrington (RF)

Ray Lloyd (RL)

Pat Kelly (PK)

Mick Hooper (MH)

Alan Randell (AR)

Corrie Martin (CM)

Kieron Ward (KW)

George Graham (GG)

Andrew Burke (AB)
Stuart Gardner (SG)

	General Manager BBC

Area Manager

Area Manager

EOC Commander
Assistant Risk Manager

HR Manager

HR Trainee
UNISON

UNISON

UNISON

UNISON

Unite 
Unite 

UNISON
GMB

GMB

UNISON

UNISON

	Secretariat:
	Sam Walton (SW)
	
	
	


	No.
	
	ACTION

	17.03.1
	Apologies
	

	
	Julian Rhodes
Paul Tolley

Jeff Lowe

Paul Baylis


	

	17.03.2
	Minutes of Last Meeting – 23 February 2017
	

	
	The minutes were agreed as an accurate record.
The following points were noted:
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3.17 - 17.01.9.19 Computers at Erdington ~ Staff side noted the computers are now slower than before. MC noted that IT are testing the line speed and it seems to be an infrastructure issue. This was being looked into by IT.
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17.02.11 EPG update ~ Should read: …CM noted that in the absence of keys…
Staff side also noted that there are still issues with the availability of keys and being asked to drive around. JC to pick up locally with EOC. 
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12.7 – Staff being told that they are obliged to take students out with them – can they refuse? ~ Staff side noted that with the new job profiles for band 6 paramedics, they would now be unable to refuse. RB to review the profile and feedback to the group
12.8 – Can/should a qualified member of staff work with 2 unqualified clinicians (80% and Uni student)? Staff side noted that staff completing the 150 paramedic hours are required one to one tuition, which management acknowledged and confirmed that they should be working with a qualified member of staff. 

	RB



	17.03.3
	Actions from Minutes – 23 February 2017
	

	
	3.1
	16.09.2 Security review at West Brom Hub 
Staff side noted that a review had taken place, however AB had not been invited to attend and had not received any feedback. 

Management stated that they would obtain an update regarding this matter from Steve Elliker and feedback to AB and the group. 
Action ongoing


	NH


	
	3.2
	16.10.5 End of shift tasking information from Orbit 
JC confirmed that the information had been provided to the group regarding the late finishes reports.
Action closed 
	

	
	3.3
	16.11.7 Risk: Prison Safety
Management confirmed that the draft protocol had been received from Rob Cole and would be distributed to the group for comments. 
Action ongoing


	NH

	
	3.4
	17.01.7 Risk ~ Feedback from Vehicle design meeting

MB provided an update to the group regarding the meeting with the vehicle designers that took place. 
Staff side raised the issue of the back door step on the new vehicles. An incident whereby a member of staff had broken their ankle was highlighted. Staff side also noted issues with the 4X4 vehicles. 
Discussions noted that the matter of the new vehicles and the issues raised regarding the design, should sit with the Health, Safety and Risk Meeting as the problems raised are beyond this group and are regional. NH asked MB to take this item forward to that meeting and provide feedback to this group in relation to the issues and timescales.
Item to be added to the information section on the actions.
Action closed for LPF

	SW

	
	3.5
	16.10.9.7 EOC enforcing overtime when crews are being ordered to take break off station in last hour 
Management confirmed that the notice had been forwarded to the group on 14 March.
Action closed 

	

	
	3.6
	17.01.9.5 Monitors not recording correct obs (resp/pulse rates) 
Management confirmed that Training had been contacted regarding this matter and that it has been confirmed that, for example, if using the monitor for a 12 lead ECG the lead can be placed on the limbs. For resp’s recordings the leads can be placed on the chest. 

Staff side noted that this is not taught on the mandatory training. Further clarity to be sought. 

Action ongoing
	NH



	
	3.7
	17.01.9.7 Oldbury custody suite 

Management stated that the update from meeting that took place regarding Oldbury custody suite would be carried over to the next meeting. 
Action ongoing

	LP

	
	3.8
	17.01.9.11 Meal Breaks in city centre
Management confirmed that EOC had been notified regarding crews being sent to station instead of standby for breaks when Aston closes. 
Action closed 

	

	
	3.9
	17.02.5 Parking at Hubs 

Management confirmed that this was still ongoing and updates would be provided as appropriate.
Action closed

	

	
	3.10
	17.02.8 Risk ~ Receiving blank E-54s 
MB stated that this issue regarding receiving blank E-54s and being unable to open them was currently being looked into by IT.
Action ongoing 

	MB

	
	3.11
	17.02.12.2 Clarification of capability level of students, techs at various points 
Management sought clarity regarding this action. Staff side stated that they required clarification on the different levels of capability for Students/Technicians. Management apologised and agreed to obtain. 
Action ongoing

	NH

	
	3.12
	17.02.12.4 Maximum number of staff on break at Hub at any one time 
Management noted that Hollymoor and Dudley had completed audits. 
Staff side asked that the impact of training taking place on hubs is factored on, which management noted. 

Action ongoing


	Area Managers



	
	3.13
	17.02.12.5 Maximum number of crews on standby
Management confirmed that the information regarding the job had been provided to the group.
Action closed
	

	
	3.14
	17.02.12.6 Crews being sent to ‘Erdington’ for break as outstanding jobs in that area 
Management stated that this example had not been highlighted as an issue. Any further issues to be raised with JC as appropriate. 
Action closed. 


	

	
	3.15
	17.02.12.8 Can/should a qualified member of staff work with 2 unqualified clinicians (80% and Uni student)? 

Discussed above in point 17.03.2
Action closed 

	

	
	3.16
	17.02.12.11 Are AP skills being downgraded? 
PK noted that had been trying to get in touch with Matt Ward regarding standardising the AP bags but had not caught up with him to date. MC stated that a load list had been drafted up. NH asked that a trial takes place for 2 months to utilise the APs. JC to inform EOC. MC to work with M Minard regarding ensuring the bags go through make ready.  MC/PK to feedback to the group at the end of the trial period. 

Action ongoing 

	MC/PK

	
	3.17
	17.02.14 RPF – Items to refer ~ 

· 17.02.2 – EPRF

· 17.02.3.7 – Returning to own base during meal break. Inconsistences between BBC and West Mercia.

Items sent to RPF.

Action closed

	

	
	3.18
	For Information

1. Staff being refused leave back when off sick with a GP Note ~ Staff side noted that this issue was still with RPF.
2. Weight of bags audit ~ MB to update the group at the next meeting. 

3. Securing mechanism for the monitor when transporting to cardiac units. ~ MB to update the group at the next meeting. 

4. CAD updates for live cases and amount received on AVL/MDT ~ JC to chase Cleric. 
5. CFR Protocols ~ Staff side sought clarity on the use of CFRs in city and town centres and questioned if the use in these areas was to replace the cars. Management stated that there had been no recruitment to the CFR role in BBC for approximately 4 years. Management noted that the use of CFRs in Solihull was appropriate, which staff side also acknowledged. SG also highlighted the lack of governance in place for CFRs and confirmed that this had been raised. Management stated that the CFRs were not replacing the cars and that there were no more CFRs in place, in terms of numbers, than before. 

6. ARP pilot risk assessments ~ Staff side asked if the risk assessment had been completed. MB stated that this was still with Matt Ward to review. Management agreed to chase this, to obtain an update.

	

	17.03.4
	Notes from Local Staff Side Meetings
	

	
	Dudley’s distributed to group on 23/03/2017
Erdington’s distributed to the group on 23/03/2017

West Brom’s distributed to the group on 15/03/17


	

	17.03.5
	End of Shift Tasking Information from Orbit
	

	
	No further update. 
	

	17.03.6
	Education and Training
	

	
	No items were raised.

	

	17.03.7
	Risk
	

	
	MB raised the issue of completion of the E-54 and being provided time to complete.
Staff side felt that they are given the time, but then chased by EOC or ASO. Staff side noted being disturbed during meals breaks, specifically category 2 calls and being disturbed for these calls. JC noted that for category 1 calls, crews would be disturbed and being disturbed for category 2 at the discretion of the controller if calls are outstanding. JC also noted that for completion of 54’s, Control always try to afford the time to crews for completion.  
Staff side made the suggestion of being able to compete E-54s as part of the EPRF. Stating that some incidents are required to be completed immediate due to the nature. Management acknowledged this and agreed to raise with Paul Baker, to see if this could be implemented in the future. 
Staff side referred to previous meetings whereby the charging cables on the monitors were highlighted as a trip hazard, and noted that an incident had now been reported. Management confirmed that this single incident had been received and was being dealt with accordingly. 
Staff side noted that the rear cameras on the vehicles are pointing straight down, therefore not aiding reversing. Management agreed to raise with Fleet department.
Staff side raised the issue of delays from the Police to attend jobs, and then ASOs being sent to the scene. Staff side asked if this was to pressure the crew to going into a scene they felt was unsafe. JC noted that the ASO is sent to the scene as support to the crew. Management confirmed that no one should enter a scene if they do not feel safe. It was acknowledged that certain places are dynamically risk assessed differently by different people. Management noted that some crews will go into a scene with the ASO present. Management stated if anyone feels pressurised they should contact the local managers. 
Discussions from staff side noted their concerns that staff are not heeding advice and that a risk assessment should be completed for certain places/houses. It was noted that addresses are flagged after receiving 223s. SG reiterated that risk assessments should be completed. Management stated that control measures are in place. 

	MB

NH

	17.03.8
	Update on Violence and Aggression Cases Meeting
	

	
	SG noted that letter were going out to staff to offer support or identify training needs if they have been involved in 2 or more incidents.
It was noted that many verbal incidents are not reported. 

Management confirmed that they were happy with this process and there was no action required from operations. 


	

	17.03.9
	Disciplinary Policy – Section 4.14
	

	
	Staff side raised the issue of the Disciplinary Policy, in particular section 4.14 and some inconsistences in relation to how this section is applied/followed. Staff side asked how far into an investigation a 4.14 is accepted and who makes the decision to accept.
Management felt that all cases are dealt with consistently. Management stated that during the investigation or fact finding exercise, a 4.14 can be requested by the member of staff at any time. At this point the sanction would be agreed between the manager and the staff member and/or staff side representative. It would then be down to the individual to accept the sanction. 

	

	17.03.10
	Any Other Business
	

	
	10.1
	Bank Holiday TOIL on RAL rotas
Staff side asked if, for staff who a have less than 5 years service, their bank holiday allocation could be taken out. This would see how many bank holidays they would actual work and therefore make it less to pay back.
Management stated that unfortunately this would never be captured as the rotas can’t change. 

	

	
	10.2
	Mark Chapman overtime/hours owed statement clarification
Staff side asked for clarity regarding overtime and the hours owed by staff.
Management stated that from April, there will be a reduction in overtime. Overtime offered would be targeted to where it is required and be activity lead. 
Management confirmed that with regards to owed hours staff are encouraged to sit down with the local managers to ensure that a plan is in place to payback their hours owed. 
Management noted that weekly briefing article which clarifies the allocated leave rotas. NH also noted that Nick Henry had completed a good piece of work regarding this.


	

	
	10.3
	Camera on rear vehicle 
Staff side asked if the rear view camera footage could be used to report tailgating to the police.
Staff side asked that any incidents are reported to the ASO, Karl Roper and Steve Elliker. 

	

	
	10.4
	2nd consent question – default answer should be No not Yes
Staff side raised the issue of consent question 2 and noted that they felt the default should be No, as the statement refers to the Ambulance Personnel providing information to the patient regarding giving consent for the information being shared with the GPs. Staff side felt that this is not routinely noted to the patient by the crew. 
Management agreed to raise this with Paul Baker. 

	DM



	
	10.5
	West Brom Hub not happy about losing Liz Parkes

Staff side wished to note the staff at West Brom’s feelings regarding the possibility of losing LP. 
Management stated that no decisions had yet been made. 

	

	
	10.6
	Regular caller not identifiable now EPRF in use

Staff side raised the issue of regular callers not easily identifiable from EPRF, compared to the yellow copies of the paper PRF still at the patient’s home. 
Management noted that previous PRFs can be obtained from the CSD desk, however acknowledged that the crew may not be aware that the patient is a regular caller. Management agreed to speak to Paul Baker.  

	DM

	
	10.7
	Are WMFS doing Mental Health Assessments
Staff side asked if the Fire Service were undertaking mental health assessments on patients, following questions being asked a recent job. Management stated no. 

	

	
	10.8
	Call received times on cases
Staff side asked if the time the call is received could show on the AVL/ARP, so that staff are aware of how long a patient may have been waiting. Staff side highlighted an urgent referral case whereby the patient had been waiting 3 hours for a vehicle. JC asked for the case details and also noted that there can be a number of different times used throughout the call but agreed to see if the clock start time could be added.

	JC

	
	10.9
	Crews not allowed time to go out and purchase food, if already on station when meal break allocated
Staff side raised the issue of purchasing food during the meal break. An example provided highlighted that a crew had been on station for 3 hours before meal break had been allocated then refused time to go out. Management noted that the crew can ask to go and get food during the 3 hours on station, as this would be a reasonable request.  It was also noted that 8 minutes are allocated to purchase food on the way back to station 

	

	
	10.10
	Salbutamol / Ipratropium in identical containers
Staff side noted that the Salbutamol and Ipratropium are in identical containers and noted that they could potentially be mixed up. Staff side asked if they could be highlighted/marked to help identification more quickly. 
Management stated the importance of staff checking to ensure the correct drugs are administered. Management agreed to highlight the issue with Euan Connell.

	NH

	
	10.11
	Traffic light system on GRS for availability of annual leave
Staff side asked if it was possible to have a RAG rating on GRS to show popular weeks of annual leave. This would provide staff with staff an idea of available weeks.

Management stated that unfortunately GRS was unable to provide this function and providing this manually was too time consuming. 

	

	
	10.12

	Wage slips not at Erdington as per agreement
Staff side noted that the payslips for Erdington had not been on the hub as per the agreement. Management stated that the email from payroll confirming that the payslips were ready had only been received on Friday. They have now been collected and would ensure that they were delivered to Erdington. NH also stated that an updated contact list for mangers was provided to payroll.


	

	
	10.13
	Time frame for uniform issue

Staff side noted the time delays in receiving uniform, with staff waiting up to a month to receive replacement uniform. Management acknowledged that the turnaround was not very good. It was also acknowledged that there was no tracking of items that have been returned. Management asked that any issues are picked up locally with the management teams.

	

	
	10.14
	NH Update
Mandatory Workbooks ~ NH stated that 2 hours had been allocated at the end of mandatory training to complete the workbook.

George Graham ~  NH acknowledged that it was George’s last LPF meeting and stated a big thank you to George for all his hard work and contributions to the LPF and RPF. The group wished George a happy retirement. 

	

	17.03.11
	Regional Partnership Forum (RPF)
	

	
	No items were identified for RPF.

	

	17.03.12
	Date and Time of Next Meeting
	

	
	Thursday 27 April 2017 – 1300 hours – Dudley Hub

	


Chair .....................................................................   Date .............................................
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